

Minutes of a Parish Assembly

Held on Thursday 20 October 2022 at 6.30pm

PRESENT:

Kevin Charles Lewis - Connétable

Richard Le Quesne – Procureur du Bien Public Martin Roberts – Procureur du Bien Public

Rev Martin Evans - Rector

IN ATTENDANCE:

Marco Vieira – Executive Officer Paula Jespersen – minute taker

APOLOGIES RECEIVED:

Deputy Louise Doublet, Vingtenier Hallam, Roads Committee Member Morris, Roads Inspector Wyatt

The Chef de Police advised that some of his officers were unable to attend as they were at a quarterly police meeting

Connétable Lewis presided over the Assembly, which numbered 22 people.

CONVENING NOTICE:

The Executive Officer read the Convening Notice as follows:

An Assembly of the Principals and Electors of the Parish of St Saviour will be held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 20 October 2022 at 6.30 pm to:

- 1. To approve the minutes of the previous Parish Assembly held on 12 July 2022;
- 2. To elect two Constable's Officers for the Vingtaines of Petite Longueville, Pigneaux and Grande Longueville for a period of three years;
- 3. In conformity with Article 5 of the "Loi (1914) sur la Voirie" to elect one person to act as a member of the Roads committee.
- 4. To propose and approve a contract of arrangement to clarify the boundaries of Parish owned land;

Kevin Charles Lewis Connétable

The Executive Officer also added that, by Law only those on the current St Saviour Electoral list or St. Saviour ratepayers will be able to vote and that Photographic ID will be required upon entry as proof of eligibility.

ITEM 1:

The minutes of the previous Parish Assembly held on 12 July 2022 were proposed by Roads Inspector Wyatt, seconded by Roads Inspector Ireson and unanimously agreed by the Assembly.

ITEM 2:

The election of a Constable's Officer for the Vingtaine of Petite Longueville was deferred as vetting checks had not been completed in time.

On a proposition by Chef de Police Steven Laffoley-Edwards, seconded by Roads Inspector Wyatt, MR CARLOS ALBERTO ALVES JASMINS was unanimously elected as a Constables Officer for the Vingtaines of Pigneaux and La Grande Longueville.

ITEM 3:

In conformity with Article 5 of the "Loi (1914) sur la Voirie" to elect one person to act as a member of the Roads Committee for the remainder of the term of office which term expires on 4 January 2024.

On a proposition by Rates Assessor Gale seconded by Rates Assessor Norton STUART PHILIP PIROUET was nominated. On a proposition by Chef de Police Laffoley-Edwards and seconded by Deputy Kovacs, MICHAEL WILLIAM BYRNE was also nominated.

The meeting was adjourned for 10 minutes in order for all Parishioners to take part in a ballot box election. When the meeting was reconvened, Connétable Lewis read out the votes being STUART PHILIP PIROUET 13 votes MICHAEL WILLIAM BYRNE 6 votes; therefore, STUART PHILIP PIROUET was unanimously elected as a member of the Roads Committee in conformity with Article 5 of the "Loi (1914) sur la Voirie".

Connétable Lewis thanked both candidates for putting themselves forward for the position of Roads Committee member and congratulated Mr Jasmins and Mr Pirouet on their successful election to office and warned them to appear before the Royal Court on Friday 28 October 2022 at 10 a.m. in order to swear the customary Oath of Office.

ITEM 4:

To propose and approve a contract of arrangement to clarify the boundary between a privately owned property "Chateau Clairval" and the Parish owned land known as "Le Long Clos" which is used as playing fields and as the home of St Paul's FC. . The contract has been suggested because the boundary description previously used in Chateau Clairval's title refers to a "hawthorn hedge or bank with offset". This "hawthorn hedge or bank" no longer exists and so the Parish considers it appropriate for the contractual wording to be brought up-to-date to eliminate any ambiguity and to reflect what is actually there. For this reason, the contract will cancel the existing boundary description and replace it with wording to ratify the existence and positioning of the wire fence which now divides the parish land from Chateau Clairval. The Parish's legal fees are to be met by the owner of "Chateau Clairval".

The proposition as above was proposed by Roads Inspector Wyatt and Seconded by Roads Inspector de la Mare 20 votes in favour none against.

CLOSING:

Connétable Lewis thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the meeting at 7.03pm.

Kevin C Lewis - Connétable President of the Assembly

Kinhan